MARDEN NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN STEERING GROUP

MEETING WITH PATTENDEN LANE INDUSTRIES

Notes of the meeting held on Tuesday 2nd July commencing at 4pm at Claygate Distribution Boardroom
Present:
Lesley Mannington


Marden Parish Councillor

Kate Tippen



Marden Parish Councillor

Alison Hooker 


Marden Parish Council Clerk

Michael Firmin


Firmins

Andrew Streek


Claygate Distribution

Steve Taylor



Tomkinsons

Jan




Crest Engineering

Dereck Edwards


ADL

Peter Hall



H E Hall & Son Ltd

Alan Smith



A R Smith Commercials

David Burton


Chairman, MBF; Burtons 







Medical Equipment & Borough 






Councillor
David Cassingham


Scarabs

Elaine Collins


Chairman, NRBF & Little Eden

Liz Stanley



Vice-Chairman, MBF & Stanleys

Dennis Collins


Borough Councillor
Jan Renwick



Inprint

Apologies:
Boddingtons



Epic Engineering



Kent Air Ambulance



Water for Work



Hardy Roofing



Mark Tomkinson

1.
Welcome & Introductions

EC welcomed everyone to Claygate Boardroom and introduced KT who would chair the meeting.  Introductions from around the table were given.

2.
Background

KT gave a brief explanation about Marden Neighbourhood Plan and the procedure which it has to link in to the approved Maidstone Borough Council Core Strategy/Local Plan and how it needs to address what is needed for the parish of Marden.  KT explained that unfortunately the timescale has been extended for the Core Strategy which meant that the adoption of the Neighbourhood Plan may not be until 2016.  

The MBC Land Allocation public consultation was due in Autumn this year followed by a public inspection in May 2015 for adoption in July/August 2015, however these dates could change.  
MBC has already designated Marden as a Rural Service Centre and two large applications for housing development in the parish have been received with several others in the pipeline.  These had been of great interest to the majority of residents within the parish.

The Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group now feel that businesses need to be included especially in light of the proposals for the Waterside Park at Junction 8 and the possibility of ADL and Scarabs moving out of the village in 2017 to this development.  

An Open Day was held on 22nd June and most of the comments made on the day were around housing but the Group want to interact with businesses to ascertain what changes in the future are required/wished for etc.  

3.
Pattenden Lane
The floor was opened for comments from businesses:

Historically have already experienced problems with Scats moving out of the village when their lease ran out.  Scats were offered Claygate’s old premises in Pattenden Lane however this involved applying for Change of Use with Maidstone Borough Council and due to the financial constraints were unable to take over the building when permission was finally given.  Another company had shown interest in moving to Marden and this would have created an additional 7/8 jobs however MBC required a further application for Change of Use as a different company, although usage remained the same. Unfortunately due to the time that this would take and the cost involved this did not materialise – Understand this is history but need to look at what can be done in the future to make moving to this area easier.

ADL thrived in the village and thanks were expressed to landowners for their support however due to the take over by a European company and outgrowing their current premises will need to move in 2017.  It is hoped that planning permission will be given to Waterside Park but if this is not forthcoming the company will need to move to Sittingbourne.  If this is the case those staff employed at the lower level of the pay scale will probably not be able to afford to travel.
Could larger sites within the parish that are currently earmarked for housing be used for industrial?

Marden currently punches over its weight with large successful businesses and cannot provide the land for large scale developments for them to expand.

Family built up Claygate from a small business to what is in situ now.  Family wished to continue in the village although realistically should have moved nearer to major road networks.

ADL started off in Staplehurst and moved to Marden on a low rent/goodwill from landowners and were able to offer local employment.

Marden needs high speed internet connection to encourage more businesses.  ADL has to lease communication cables at a large cost each month.

New housing needs employment and therefore need to encourage more businesses into the parish.

There is a unique entrepreneurial spirit in the parish which can, unfortunately, outgrow the area.

Future of the village

Need to encourage different types of businesses

Pattenden Lane to be the main hub

Small units in outlying farm buildings etc felt there was a need to move to Pattenden Lane

MBC view Pattenden Lane only second to Park Wood as an industrial area

Want it easier to obtain change of use/change of hours applications from MBC

Want more flexibility

Wish NP policy to specify operating hours

Consider residents when applications are made especially regarding light pollution

Need to work together – businesses, residents and parish council

Strength of the village is the sheer diversity of businesses in the whole of the parish

Strong links exist between all businesses working together and use each other’s services and this should continue

Business Forums have helped bring businesses together to have one voice.

Issues
Parking in Pattenden Lane

Junction with Underlyn Lane
Should new development contribute to upgrade of junctions

Infrastructure for employment needed

More housing would create more surface and waste water 
Summary of items raised:
Red tape/bureaucracy 

Internet/communication

Flexibility of tenants/landowners

Diversity of businesses

Changes are made easier for usage and hours of working

Involve community

Parking

7.5t weight limit – increase of larger vehicles through village/increase in operating costs

4.
Any Other Business

EC gave a brief update of the implications of the 7.5t weight restrictions and was due to meet with Kent Highways on 3rd July.

LM provided the meeting with copies of the proposed housing/economic sites within Marden provided by MBC

LM provided all in attendance a copy of the draft policy for businesses produced by the Neighbourhood Plan Group.  This was a working document and any comments/suggestions were welcome.

All businesses were encouraged to respond to the Land Allocation consultation in the Autumn and to liaise with the Business Forums, Parish Council and Neighbourhood Plan Group.

Unsure what will happen to units once ADL vacate in 2017 but need to get local authority to help smaller businesses with rate holidays etc.

Scarabs have signed up for another 5 year lease at their current premises so a future move is unclear at the current time although are pushing for junction 8 development to be approved.

Next step:

Await production of the consultation and response.

More consultations with MBC and Neighbourhood Plan Group will be held.

Thanks were expressed to Andrew Streek for the use of the boardroom.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 5.20pm
